
KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS, BEACH PROTECTION 

AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

JANUARY 5, 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Tony Gonsalves, Chair     Andy Barnard, Co. Chair 

Priscilla Smith, Secretary    Jim Smith 

Patricia Edgecomb     Sara Smith 

Mike Bledsoe      Linda Cheshire 

Ann Hughes 

 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes from the November meeting were approved. 

By motion made, seconded and carried the agenda for the January meeting were approved. 

There were no persons to address the meeting. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 Active:  

1. Adopt a Beach, Susan Walters & Ann Hughes.  Ann reported the Council has approved the $75.00 

per year fee.  This will be paid from the allotted funds.  Kerry finished the Domaine Web.  She is 

working on the web site and feels it should be up and running by February.  The name of the 

Web Site is “Adopt a beach.com” 

2. TDA Project.  Kerry Garrigan.  This project is on hold. 

3. J-E Beach Access, Jim Smith.  This project is on hold. 

4. Re-define parking spaces on Ft. Fisher Blvd.  There are six (6) spaces on this stretch of road that 

were not redefined after the road was paved.  Tony has worked with the DOT. Chief Cooper, to 

rectify this.  The DOT sent pictures of the area for the Council to review for approval which will 

then be presented to Chief Cooper then returned to DOT for completion. 

5. Ave H. Beach Access.  We have received the grant to upgrade this access to full handicap.  Work 

is planned to begin in mid-January.  The council will have this information for their approval at 

their next meeting.  The access will have solar lighting. 

6. Corral lighting.  The lighting has been installed and is great.  This project is complete. 

Permanent: 

a. Beach Sweeps.  Susan Walters, Due to the beach nourishment this item is on hold. 

b. Turtle nests, Pat Edgecomb.  There is nothing to report at this time. 

c. Sea Oats, Mike Bledsoe, this project is on hold until the completion of the nourishment. 

d. Christmas Trees** This item is on hold until March 2016. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 There are no new business items at this time. 

 

Note:  Joseph Whitley is our new Council Rep. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on February 2nd at 4:00 PM 

at the Town Hall. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 


